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MEETING OF TERENURE RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday 13th December 2005 

Motion No. 7


Motion:
Cllr C. Keane

“That  the Manager  bring a headed item to this committee on the housing development/ social/ affordable/integration/and travellers site etc. between Stocking Lane and Ballycullen Road along the new road, cognizant  of the fact that it is technically not in the Terenure Rathfarnham electoral area, but that we can avail of report facility under the Local Government Act." 

Report:

Future Council developments in the Stocking Lane area will provide for social, voluntary /co-operative and affordable housing in an overall integrated context.  When such proposals are to be advanced the formal statutory consultative process will be undertaken.  All such proposals will comply with the County Development Plan, Residential Density Guidelines, Area Action Plan, etc. It is anticipated that proposals in this regard will be available on or before the second half of next year.

With regard to the proposed Traveller development, the approved and adopted timetable set out in the Council’s Traveller Accommodation Programme 2005 – 2008 provides for the commencement of construction of the Stocking Lane development during 2006. 

The Part 8 Public Consultation Process for this development comprising the construction of a 10-bay residential caravan park (RCP) was approved by the County Council at its meeting on December 2004. Following approval the design team prepared and submitted the cost plan and technical details to the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government for approval.

The Department have raised a number of technical queries and responses to these queries have been submitted. Upon receipt of the department’s approval of the cost plan, the council will proceed immediately to the tender stages of the project.
